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PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY COUNCIL 
March 18, 2019 
 

A PUBLIC HEARING was held by the Torrington Board of Councilmen in the City Hall Auditorium on Monday, 
March 18, 2019, to solicit citizen input regarding the 2018 Community Development Block Grant program. 
 

Present were Mayor Elinor Carbone and City Councilors Marie Soliani, Frank Rubino, Paul Cavagnero, Gregg 
Cogswell, and Anne Ruwet.  Councilor Fred Simon was absent.  
  

Also present were Interim Corporation Counsel Atty. Victor Muschell, Public Works Director Ray Drew, 
Director of Personnel and Labor Relations Atty. Mark Dumas, Superintendent of Parks and Recreation Brett 
Simmons, Deputy Public Works Director and City Engineer Paul Kundzins, City Treasurer Dan Farley, Zoning 
and Wetlands Enforcement Officer Rista Malanca, Torrington Housing Authority Executive Director Claudia 
Sweeney, and Small Cities Consultant Peter Testa. 
 

Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 6:31 p.m. 
  

Jonathan Draper read the legal notice. 
 

Public Comment 
No one from the public wished to speak. 
 

Meeting Closed 
Mayor Carbone declared the public hearing closed at 6:36 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk 
 

ATTEST:     
   
 

CAROL L. ANDERSON, MMC     
 CITY CLERK 
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Cogswell, and Anne Ruwet.  Councilor Fred Simon was absent.  
  

Also present were Interim Corporation Counsel Atty. Victor Muschell, Public Works Director Ray Drew, 
Director of Personnel and Labor Relations Atty. Mark Dumas, Superintendent of Parks and Recreation Brett 
Simmons, Deputy Public Works Director and City Engineer Paul Kundzins, City Treasurer Dan Farley, Zoning 
and Wetlands Enforcement Officer Rista Malanca, Torrington Housing Authority Executive Director Claudia 
Sweeney, and Small Cities Consultant Peter Testa. 
 

Mayor Carbone called the Public Hearing to order at 6:37 p.m. 
  

Mr. Testa provided a brief overview regarding the 2019 CDBG proposal and Ms. Sweeney described what 
the grant funds would be used for. 
 

Public Comment 
No one from the public wished to speak. 
 

Meeting Closed 
Mayor Carbone declared the public hearing closed at 6:44 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Jonathan R. Draper, Asst. Clerk 
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